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Hello December! 

As 2024 draws to a close, I am delighted to reflect on a remarkable year full of progress for

the Department of Senior Affairs, as well as to share some of the exciting plans we have in

store for 2025. This year, we were thrilled to host the Barelas Senior Center Fiestas for the

first time of since the COVID-19 pandemic, marking the return of the beloved tradition to the

Barelas neighborhood. We also celebrated the 50th anniversary Palo Duro Senior Center,

representing five decades of service to our older adult community. 

Another highlight was the grand opening of the Santa Barbra Martineztown Multigenerational

Center, a vibrant space designed to bring generations together. Looking ahead, the new

Northwest Multigenerational Center, which broke ground in May 2024, is scheduled to open

late next year, further expanding our commitment to serving families across the city. 

Coming up in 2025, we’re excited to offer even more ways for folks to stay active and

engaged as they age. From expanded health and fitness offerings to unlimited learning and

opportunities to connect, there is so much to look forward to. Over the next few months, we

will also be reevaluating our menus to ensure they continue to meet the highest standards

while serving the diverse and growing needs of our community. Your feedback and ideas will

be crucial to this process, as we work to upgrade our meals to promote health and wellbeing!

As you celebrate the holidays with family and friends, I hope you take pride in being part of a

community that’s committed to growing stronger together. Your participation and support

make everything we do possible, and we can’t wait continue this journey with you. 

Wishing you a joyous holiday season and a New Year filled with health and happiness. 

Sincerely,

Anna M. Sanchez, Director



Be Heard ~ Have a Say ~Join the FGP/SCP
Advisory Council!   

You can fill out a self-nomination form! 
Call Joni to get the form or stop by the office
and fill one out.    Next Meeting 15 Jan at Bear

Canyon Senior Center 10:00-12:00

Jeanette Gurule
Dec 20

Leticia Holguin
12/31

Maria Martinez
12/11

We are still looking for Grandparents that would be
interested in giving classroom briefings.  The outreach

initiative team will give you on the job training until you
are ready to brief on your own.  We can't do it without you.  

Requires that you are able to drive or have private
transportation.  Want to give it a try or see if its right for
you - you can attend a briefing/training and then let Joni
know afterward if you would like to sign up for more.  

Call Joni if interested and sign up.

Trash in the Class

If you are in Service, then you should
be wearing your Foster Grandparent

Name Tag to trainings, events,
service projects,  and while you’re in
service.    If you have any questions,

please call the office.    

Please remember to always check your timesheets.
Important information is on your timesheet.  When

timesheet says Due, complete with expected
schedule, sign, and have school supervisor sign and

send on time.  All FGP timecards must go in
together...if one is late they are all late.
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Egg and Veggie 
Casserole

Reduce Time, Money and Stress
Keep it Simple: Healthy and creative meals don’t have to be hard to
make.  A simpler menu often costs less and will be easier to make.

1.

Allow your Family to help: Divide jobs among family members.
Remember that kids love being in the kitchen! As a team, you can get

more done and have more time to enjoy with your family.

2.

Stretch recipes by adding other food items: Get more servings out of
your favorite recipes!  Add rice to soups or ste3ws, frozen vegetables
to pasta dishes, or beans to burgers.  This can help you serve more

meals.

3.

Idas for the Holidays: Try having a holiday brunch.  Breakfast foods
like eggs are inexpensive and make a great protein for the main dish.

You can also try a yogurt parfait bar and let everyone add their
favorite toppings.

4.

Have a Potluck: Potlucks are a great option for large families or
groups of friends.  IF you are hosting a meal, fix the main dish and

ask the rest of the group to make side dishes.  It creates less work for
you and allows everyone to make and sample each other’s creations.  

5.








